
Annual report 2013 

The project in Maputo - Mozambique was plagued in the spring by exceptional rainfall, which had 
major consequences for the result of the agricultural project. You can read extensively about this in 
our spring newsletter. We proudly mentioned in our fall newsletter about the blind woman Amélia 
Tivane.  She graduated from the University of Maputo! What perseverance speaks from this. You can 
find the report about her in the autumn newsletter 2013 on our web site. (www.mutanyanaweru.nl) 

The board, as mentioned below, met twice in 2013; with current affairs, finances and plans forming 
important points. 

Finances 

Below we have placed the financial annual report which once again shows that the costs of the 
Foundation consist only of registration costs at the Chamber of Commerce and banking costs for 
transferring the money to Maputo. The board of the Mutanyana Weru  Foundation is listed below 
and does this work free of charge. Even the website is sponsored! 

Unfortunately our income from donations is declining: in 2013 we received € 17065, while we 
supported the project in Mozambique with € 20 000, which means that we are interfering with our 
assets. Hopefully the crisis will come to an end and we will receive some more income so that our 
work can be continued. 

Chairman   Sjef van Zon    06-53401365 
Secretary   Niek Rader    070 5177728 
Treasurer   Theo van de Kerkhof   055 3556474 
General member  Jan van Mil    06-21692967 
General member  Matthijs Theunissen   024 3976344 

The 2013 financial report of the Maputo project can be found in our summer 2014 newsletter. 

The financial report of our Dutch Foundation can be found below. 

 



 


